Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on September 21, 2015 and October 9, 2015, the Construction Industry Licensing Board received Petitions for Declaratory Statement from Mark Hickinbotham, President of Sawcross Incorporated Contractors and Engineers. The petitioner seeks a declaratory statement regarding how the following questions apply to Sections 489.105 and 489.113(2), and (3), Florida Statutes, and subsection 61G4-12.011(14), Florida Administrative Code:

1. Is a biotrickling filter odor control unit a pressure vessel?

2. Can installation of pressure vessels on the jobsite as described in the petition be performed with a class A or B HVAC contractor's license?

4. Can installation of pressure vessels on the jobsite be performed with a mechanical contractor's license?

5. Must a General Contractor subcontract the assembling and installation of pressure vessels to a properly licensed Florida contractor? Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice. Copies of the Petition may be obtained from Dan Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399, (850)487-1395 or by email: Amanda.Wynn@myfloridalicense.com.
